Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Household Support Fund scheme
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

 
1. How much money was your local authority allocated under the UK Government’s Household Support Fund scheme for the period 6 October 2021 to 30 September 2022?

Answer:

£6,858,706.32 in two tranches of £3,429,353.16 
2. By 1 October 2022, how much of this money was distributed to households (whether in the form of cash, vouchers or any other way)?

£6,708,391.61. The balance of the funding contributed towards the Council’s administrative costs.
3. As of 28 October 2022, how much of the money allocated to your local authority under the Household Support Fund scheme for 1 October 2022 to 31 March 2023 has been distributed to households (whether in the form of cash, vouchers or any other way)?

Nil – the Council’s public application and professional referral forms will open week commencing 14th November 2022.
 
4. What support is currently available through the Household Support Fund for households in your local authority (for example, cash payments, fuel vouchers, food, etc)?
Please provide as much detail as possible, including a link to your website, if available.  

 
5. What is the eligibility criteria for the Household Support Fund in your local authority? 
6. Do individuals have to apply for your local authority’s Household Support Fund or is it automatic?

a. If individuals need to apply, how can they do this? Please provide postal address, phone number, email and/or URL for application, as relevant.

b. If individuals need to apply, what evidence do they have to provide with their application?

c. If individuals need to apply, what is the deadline for applications (if any)?


7. Can households access support from your local authority’s Household Support Fund more than once?

a. If so, are there any restrictions on this?

With regard to Qs.4 - 7, this information will become publicly available on our webpage week commencing 14th November 2022 at: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-community/benefits-and-support/household-support-fund/.  Therefore the information is exempt as it is intended for future publication in line with Section 22 of the Act.  
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
